
Nevada Statutes (NRS 484B) Which Govern Traveling 
in a School Zone: 

1) Stop immediately for the crossing guard. 

2) Stop for a school bus when traveling in the same direction or on a roadway that is non-divided traveling 
the opposite direction. 

3) Slow down! The speed limit in front of a school is 15 miles an hour while lights are flashing. 

4) U-turns are not permitted in front of a school when children are present. 

5) Always use extreme caution in a school zone and never be distracted by your cell phone or radio. Put 
our children’s safety first!! 

 

Thiriot E.S. Procedures for Dropping Off and 
Picking Up Students: 

1) Use crosswalks when crossing the road. Also, be aware of your surroundings. Do not walk in front of 
cars. 

2) We have a drop off and pick up area in our big parking lot. The area is located near the back of the 
parking lot. Please pull into that area (striped area w/ cones) to drop off or pick up. Please pull forward as 
far as you can to allow multiple cars to drop off or pick up at one time. If you do not see your child then 
continue to circle around the parking lot until you see them.  

3) Our parking lot has very limited spaces. When parking in the parking lot please do not hang out for too 
long, that way spots become available for other parents to park. 

4) Only park in marked parking places. Please do not block other cars by creating your own parking spot, 
and do not leave your car in the aisle, even if you are "just going to be here for a minute." This is not safe 
and it creates traffic jams. If the lot is full, you can park on Harmon or circle the lot until a space becomes 
available. 

5) When parking, dropping off, or picking up on Harmon, please do not block the entrance/exit to the 
parking lot where the buses pull in or out. Buses make wide turns and need as much room as possible. If 
you park too close to the parking lot openings, you risk the chance of your car being hit by a bus. Also, 
your car blocks the view of our buses so they cannot see children that are walking nearby. Our main 
priority is the safety of our students not the convenience of the parents!! 

6) When dropping off your child on Harmon, you must drop him/her off at a curb. Children should not 
exit a car in a travel lane!!!! This not only causes a back up of traffic but it creates a safety situation for your 
children! 

7) Please talk to your children about looking both ways before crossing any street including the bus pick-up 
and drop-off zone! 


